WRITTEN QUESTION E-3240/03
by Thierry Cornillet (PPE-DE)
to the Commission

Subject: Abolition of operating grants for Europe Info-Points

The Commission recently decided to abolish the operating grant for Europe Info-Points despite the
fact that the present juncture will be decisive for the future of the European Union.

Given the current context, i.e. the Intergovernmental Conference, national campaigns for the adoption
of the future Constitution and the forthcoming European elections, is the Commission aware that its
decision could not have come at a more inappropriate time?

Does the Commission fully realise how valuable the Europe Info-Points are in terms of providing
information and serving as communication channels with a view to bringing Europe closer to its
citizens?

Moreover, in view of the new Financial Regulation, as well as the size of the grant allocated by the
Commission, why did it not provide for a gradual reduction rather than a sudden stop, which is
plunging these offices into financial difficulty, forcing them to reduce staff and, in some cases, to
close down?
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